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17 April 2015 

Baroness Karren Brady 
Vice-Chairman 
West Ham United FC 
Boleyn Ground 
Green Street 
Upton Park 
London  E13 9A 

By email 

Dear Karren 

Thank you for your letter regarding your announcement on the new season ticket 
prices for the 2016/17 season. 

I appreciate your offer of  the opportunity to be part of the announcement but, as I am 
sure you can appreciate, the current general election campaign and the ‘purdah 
rules’ governing public bodies mean that we are not allowed to comment publicly at 
this time.  

Good luck with the launch. 

Yours sincerely 

David Goldstone CBE 
Chief Executive 
London Legacy Development Corporation 













15th March 2018 

For the attention of Sadiq Khan, Mayor of London 

Dear Mayor, 

Your clarification is most welcome. We accept your response that there may have been a misunderstanding as to what 

was said last Monday, although you will appreciate that we did not invent the statement that the safety budget had 

been cut. Although I was not present, I have checked the notes taken of such meeting. Whatever was said, thank you for 

clarifying the position which is a relief. I understand there is going to be a full independent enquiry into the issues, and 

the level of stewarding and police at all games this season is to be analysed, and I hope you are right that we will 

discover there have been no cuts in this respect as the season has gone on.  

I believe that we are in complete agreement that there cannot be any compromise with regard to safety. You may have 

seen the Club’s statement with regard to our response to last Saturday’s disturbance. 

In light of this, I trust you have no concerns as to West Ham United playing a full and responsible role in identifying the 

perpetrators and preventing any repetition. Like you, we take these matters seriously and approach the safety of our 

supporters and the away fans with all due diligence. 

We accept full responsibility for the relationship with our supporters. I hope you in turn will accept that many of their 

frustrations (albeit we by no means claim all) arise from issues we have been flagging to your representatives for many, 

many months now. For this reason I am grateful you have agreed to meet. I hope at this meeting we will be able to 

address some of these concerns. 

As I have made clear in all correspondence I have no interest whatsoever in a blame game. We have a collective 

responsibility to ensure everyone attending matches at London Stadium can do so safely. This is my Board’s primary 

focus. 

I look forward to meeting with you, when we can discuss the position in the round. Thank you for agreeing to diarise this 

meeting, which I sense we both feel is overdue. I expect that this meeting will be on a confidential and ‘without 

prejudice’ basis so we can speak freely and frankly about all the issues and hopefully work together to resolve them. 

Yours sincerely, 

Karren 
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